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Church Staff 
Pastor 

Alan B. Eschenbacher 
Visitation Pastor 
George Taylor 
Organist 
Nisha Coulter 

Substitute Organist 
Ty Peterson 

Office Administrator 
Teresa Freund 
Custodian 
Terry Burk 

 

 
 

Council Members 
 

President 
Karen Bryant 
Vice President 
Larry Ray 
Secretary 
Marie Voss 
Treasurer 
Dean Treichel 

 
Verna Bagby 
Brad Johnson 

Jackilyn Kemmish 
Diane Ogren 

 
Financial Secretary 
Cora Jelinek 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

ALL SAINTS GATHER 
NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 

 

Email items to: 
 allsaintsgather@gmail.com 
 

OR place articles & submissions on the 
desk in the office. 
 
Deadline for the September Issue: 

MONDAY, AUGUST 20TH 

CELEBRATE 
AUGUST!!!!! 

 
BIRTHDAYS 
 
7  Katie Willenbrock 

10  Shirley Chaffins 

15  Maynard Ross 

18  Neil Rice 

24  Karl Ross 

26  August Eschenbacher 

29 Bryce Eschenbacher 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

15  Ryan & Angie McKinley 

22  Don & Karen Bryant 

 Maynard & Karl Ross 
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We will be in the Gospel of John chapter 6 
through the end of August this lectionary sea-
son, studying and discussing and living the 
life of Jesus as ñbreadò , bread of life, living 
bread, bread from heaven (John 6:35, 51, 58) 
 
Discussing Godôs presence ñinò Jesus Christ 
as ultimate gift of sustenance (bread) for us 
is, as the disciples say in verse 60, difficult. 
ñWho can accept it? The Greek word skleros 
translated by NRSV as difficult might be bet-
ter translated as offensive, harsh, cruel, de-
manding even violent. What is it that is so 
hard or harsh?  
 
A "hard word" is what Jesus indicates 
about himself. He is hard to accept.  
 
Jesus says that he has come down from heav-
en. If you think back a few weeks in our lec-
tionary texts, the crowd says ñwe know this 
man and his family é he comes from Naza-
reth and his parents are Joseph and Mary and 
here are his sisters and brothers. He is 
ñknownò to them, and now é He offers his 
"flesh and blood" to be eaten and drunk? The 
Jews find that impossible to understand and 
accept. For the non-Christian world this as-
pect of Christianity is absurdness.  I think 
that the absurdness of Christianity, (which we 
may often take for granted,) is part of what 
makes the Word hard. Jesus is bread! Bread 
from heaven! What ridiculousness to those 
who donôt know the saving grace of God and 
what it means. This is the good news that we 
have to share and in our day and age fewer 
and fewer people are out there sharing the 
news. Why is that? Skleros, as noted above, 
can also mean "harsh" or "demandingò Jesusô 
word could be too demanding on the hearers. 
In John's community, faithfulness to Jesus 
could bring exclusion from the synagogue for 
the Jews (John 9:22), and possibly banish-
ment from family and all the support that 
goes along with family ties. The inability to 

take action to follow Jesus could stem from 
an unwillingness to face the harsh penalty 
that following Jesus demanded. It could then 
and also today mean leaving one's old life be-
hind. We are so enamored in the secular 
world with the seeming joy and pleasure that 
the world offers that many find it easier to 
simply ignore the call and presence of Jesus 
in our lives. Obviously this is not the case in 
all places or with all the people of the world, 
but it is a factor for a significant number. As 
American Christians, we know that we have 
a serious set of problems that from this time 
forward will affect all Christians. The scope 
of the news, both authentic and ñfakeò, is 
such that none of us should wonder what is 
ñrightò, we KNOW the grace of God is for all 
and WE must get that news to ALL people. 
Giving voice to our faith, standing up to be 
counted and letting the world know that we 
believe in Godôs promises! The richest folk 
in the United States, and other first world 
countries, already have all the ñBREADò 
they need, and should be ashamed for trying 
to take bread from the poorest around the 
world! The message is clear é How then do 
we, as Christians, get the word of hope and 
grace ñout thereò in a convincing manner? 
How do we work for justice and peace for all 
when the resources are mostly in the hands of 
the few? The not for profit agencies and 
churches are spending more and more time 
just trying to keep their doors open and less 
time tending the sheep that Jesus asked us to 
look after. It is a ñhard wordò for sure é but 
one that we need to keep speaking. 

Pastor Alanôs 
 August Message 
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The Eastern Washington-Idaho Synod, ELCA is 
thrilled to announce that the Rev. Phil Misner has ac-
cepted the call to serve as Assistant to the Bishop! 
 
In this role, Phil will oversee the call process of the 
synod as well as working with Bishop Kristen to bring 
connection and relationship to the congregations of 
EWAID. 
 
Phil has served the congregations of Peace Lutheran 
and Trinity Lutheran in Colfax and Endicott for almost 
eight years. He has also served a six-year term on the 

EWAID Synod Council, and has served as the Palouse Cluster dean for several years. In 
addition to the ways he serves within the Synod, he is also one of the key organizers of 
the Theoprobe continuing education event for lay and rostered leaders from across the 
country. Phil will begin his call as Assistant to the Bishop on August 15th His email ad-
dress will be 
 
phil.misner@ewaidsynod.org 
 
Welcome to Synod Staff, Phil! 

mailto:phil.misner@ewaidsynod.org
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HOUSE CHURCH 
BIBLE STUDY 

House Church Bible studies will be taking 
their summer break until September.   

PANTRY AND KITCHEN  

DONATIONS NEEDED 
The pantry is in need of plastic grocery bags 
and empty plastic or styrofoam containers with 
lids for food distribution. If you have extras we 
would love to take them off your hands.   

Thank You!!! 

 

 

ALL SAINTS LUTHERAN 
TREASURERôS REPORT 

 
June 2018 Income - $8,068.10 
June 2018 disbursements - $15,488.16 
June 2018 Negative balance - -$7420.06 

All Saints Annual Picnic 
The annual All Saints church picnic will be held 
on Saturday, August 18, 2018, starting at 2:00 
pm. This year the picnic location will be at 

Bryce and Keely Eschenbacher's home at 19723 
N Newport Rd, Colbert  (not Mead) WA . Head 
north out of Spokane on Hwy 2 Turn left on 
Woolard road and immediate left on Newport 
Rd.  First driveway on the right (we will mark 

with a sign and balloons). 
 Burgers, hot dogs and buns will be furnished 
by your All Saints Fellowship team. Please 
bring a picnic item to share and your own bev-
erage. If you will need a ride, please let the 

church office know.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to the congregation, Pastor 
Alan and Pastor George for the visits and 
prayers when I had my hip surgery and 
heart surgery. 

  
Jerry Jacholkowski 

Flowers For the Altar 

We would love to have flowers for the al-
tar on Sunday mornings. If anyone would 
like to donate flowers, please bring them 
in on Sunday morning before worship ser-

vice.  Thank you in advance!!!!!    
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